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Lynn Gates

From: UCCS Faculty Assembly List <FA-l@lists.uccs.edu> on behalf of Monica Yoo 
myoo@uccs.edu <FA-l@lists.uccs.edu>

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 10:34 PM
To: FA-l
Subject: [FA-l]Re: FA February President's Report

Faculty,  
Hello! I hope that your semester has been off to a good start! Here is the February President’s 
Report. 
  
Our next Faculty Assembly meeting will be on Friday, February 9th in Dwire 114 or via Teams. 
Janice Thorpe and Martin Key will be joining us to share and discuss information about 
microcredentials. The FA Grievance Committee will be sharing their updated bylaws. Please 
see corresponding documents that were attached in the email sent by Lynn Gates, the FA 
Secretary, on Friday, 2/2. UBAC and key leadership participated in an all-day retreat on 
January 30th. Highlights from the retreat will be shared at our 2/9 meeting by VCAF Kathy 
Kaoudis and FACB Chair David Moon.   
  
Some enrollment highlights from the beginning of the semester. (Please note that these are 
numbers provided from the first week of classes in mid-January and have likely changed. 
However, they can still provide us with a good picture.) 
 

o Student headcounts are +0.30% ahead of this week last year (without adjustment for time). 
o On Jan. 19, new student enrollment was +.30% ahead of this week last year.   

 We are ahead with new freshmen by 9.1% 
 We are ahead in new Transfer students by 3.1%. 

o Student credit hours continue to be positive range (+0.1%). 
o New International enrollment is +9.5%. 
o Non-resident enrollment has surpassed last year. We have a 6.77% lead in head count, and a 

6.3% lead in credit hours. 
o Non-resident new student credit hours are ahead of last spring end of term by 48.9%.d 

 
Policy-related items still being considered:  

1. Professional, Rights, and Responsibilities    
2. Grievance – The Grievance Policy Committee is still working on the details of the policy.  
3. APS 5060 - IRC faculty titles – continuing discussion on the implementation and 

adoption.   
4. Extended Studies (revision) 
5. Program Discontinuance (revision) 

Committee members are still needed!!   
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CU System Committee members needed for the following committees:   
 Communications   
 LGBTQIA+  

Looking forward to seeing folks at our next meeting!  
 
Best regards,   
Monica   
 
Monica Yoo, Ph.D. 
Faculty Assembly President 
Associate Professor  
Teaching and Learning 
College of Education  
University of Colorado Colorado Springs 
myoo@uccs.edu 
 
 


